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wise admissible under the immigration laws. In the event the mar
riage between the above-named persons does not occur within three 
months after the entry of the said Tokiko Takahashi, she shall be 
required to depart from the United States and upon failure to do so 
shall be deported in accordance with the provisions of sections 242 
and 243 of the Immigration and Nationality Act. In the event that 
the marriage between the above-named persons shall occur within 
three months after the entry of the said Tokiko Takahashi, the 
Attorney General is authorized and directed to record the lawful 
admission for permanent residence of the said Tokiko Takahashi as 
of the date of the payment by her of the required visa fee. 

Approved August 14, 1958. 

8 U S C 
1253. 

1 2 5 2, 

Private Law 85-563 
AN ACT 

For the relief of Charles T. Crowder. 
August 14, 1958 

[H. R, i;>83] 

Be it enacted by the Senate und House of Representatives of the 
United States of America in Congress assembled, That the Secre
tary of the Treasury is authorized and directed to pay, out of any 
money in the Treasury not otherwise appropriated, to Charles T. 
Crowder of Suffolk, Virginia, the sum of $5,948.69. The payment 
of such sum shall be in full settlement of all claims of Charles T. 
Crowder against the United States arising out of losses incurred 
by him as a result of his failure to include in his bids for Post Office 
Department Star Route contracts an amount equal to the Common
wealth of Virginia's gross receipts road tax on operations covered by 
such contracts: Provided, That no part of the amount appropriated 
in this Act in excess of 10 per centum thereof shall be paid or de
livered to or received by any agent or attorney on account of services 
rendered in connection with this claim, and the same shall be unlaw
ful, any contract to the contrary notwithstanding. Any person vio
lating the provisions of this Act shall be deemed guilty of a mis
demeanor and upon conviction thereof shall be fined in any sum not 
exceeding $1,000. 

Approved August 14, 1958. 

C h a r 1 
Crowder. 
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For the relief of Ralph N. Meeks. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives of the 
United States of America in Congress assembled, That Ralph N. 
Meeks, Jacksonville, Florida, is hereby relieved of liability to refund 
to the United States all or any part of the sum of $17,458.59. Such 
sum represents the amount of retired pay allegedly overpaid to the 
said Ralph N. Meeks (a retired naval officer) for the period begin
ning November 1, 1946, and ending October 31, 1954, while he was 
employed by the United States in a civilian capacity at the naval air 
station, Jacksonville, Florida, and was receiving compensation and 
retired pay from the United States at a combined annual rate in 
excess of that permitted by law. In the audit and settlement of 
the accounts of any certif;^ing or disbursing officer of the United 
States, full credit shall be given for the amount for which liability is 
relieved by this Act. 

August 14, 1958 
[H. R. 1317] 

Ralph N. Meeks. 
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